UNIVERSITY OF OREGON
EUGENE AND PORTLAND

OFFICE OF THE VICE-PRESIDENT 814 OREGON BUILDING PORTLAND May 22, 1935

Mrs. Gertrude Bass Warner Heathman Hotel Portland, Oregon

Dear Mrs. Warner:

When in Eugene on my last visit, I told Mrs. Macduff to complete her arrangements to bring to Eugene the Japanese girl and that you and I would underwrite her expenses up to \$750.00. I am still in hopes that I may get some relief on my half but thus far have been unable to do so. However, I think the matter is of sufficient importance that I should join with you even if I have to pay my full half alone, which I hope not to have to do.

If I get any further news from Mrs. Macduff regarding the young lady, I shall send it to you. I am greatly in hopes that with Mr. Harada and this young lady on the campus, we may be able to create a very cordial spirit of relationship towards all foreign students. It seems to me that this winter will be a real challenge to us all and really I am very pleased to know that you are so heartily interested in what we are trying to do.

I hope that we may both feel that we are getting ample return for our time and money. We are having some difficulty in financing the student conference and it may be that we may have to change the routing and send the boys to California via Eugene. We had hoped to have them see the coast highway. Of course, if the financial backing is not forthcoming we may have to abandon the entire undertaking.

Trusting that you will have a very delightful and health-giving summer and come back with renewed spirit and vigor for our new undertaking, I remain

Most cordially yours,

Burt Brown Barker.

Burt Brown Barker

BBB: PS

Mrs. Cortrude Bass Warner When in Eugene on my last visit, I told Mrs. Macduff to complete her arrangements to bring to Eugene the Japanese girl and that you and I would underwrite hereexpenses up to 3750.00. I em still in hopes that I may get some relief on my half but thus far have been unable to do so. However, I think the matter is of sufficient importance that I should join with you even if I have to pay my full half alone, which I hope not to have to do. compus, we may be able to create a very cordial spirit of relationship towards all foreign students. It seems to me that this winter will be a real challenge to us what we are trying to do. money. We are having some difficulty in financing the student conference and it Insancial backing is not forthcoming we may have to abandon the entire undertaking.